## Wednesday September 9th 2020

## Lunches

As you know government guidance states that classes should be kept apart from other classes wherever possible. This limits the number of children/classes we can have in the hall at one time for lunches. Yesterday we tried to serve the junior children their hot, menu-choice lunches in their classrooms and found it is not going to be workable on a regular basis for a number of reasons. Therefore from today, the school will need to operate a rota system for lunches:

Week One- the infant classes will, in turn, have their menu-choice lunches in the hall.

Week One- the junior classes will have lunches in a bag in their classrooms. The children can choose what they would prefer each morning when they come into school. There will be a hot option each day e.g. sausage or fishcake and roast potatoes. There will also be cold options. The children will also receive a bag with chopped vegetables such as carrots and cucumber, fruit and/or a dessert, and a drink of water.

Week Two- the infant classes will have lunches in a bag in their classrooms. The children can choose what they would prefer each morning when they come into school. There will be a hot option each day e.g. sausage or fishcake and roast potatoes. There will also be cold options. The children will also receive a bag with chopped vegetables such as carrots and cucumber, fruit and/or a dessert, and a drink of water.

Week Two- the junior classes will, in turn, have their menu-choice lunches in the hall.

This system is a compromise but it means that the children will have their full menu choices on a regular basis if not weekly.

## P.E. Kit

The children will need to come into school wearing their P.E.kit on the day that they have P.E. They should wear their white P.E. t-shirt, school sweatshirt, trainers or plimsolls and either shorts/leggings/tracksuit bottoms depending on the weather. To begin with these are the days for PE:



N. Park

Headteacher